About Writing My Chapter

One of the goals for the book project is that you begin to recognize writing strategies that work well for you.  This assignment involves reflecting on your writing process, the steps you have taken to write your memoir. This reflection process allows you to identify your areas of strength and areas of growth in completing writing projects. In the future, you will be able to apply what you have learned to other writing assignments and projects.

Directions: “About Writing My Chapter” will be a one-page section that is a chapter in your book.  To meet the book expectation you must write an “About Writing My Chapter” reflection.  Please use the following questions to help you write a reflection.  Use paragraphs and complete sentences. An example follows on the next page.

Questions to get you started:
· What were the steps you took to get started?  What slowed you down?

· What problems did you resolve?  How did you solve them?

· What did you notice about yourself as a writer?  When do you struggle?  When is it easy for you?

· What challenges came up for you in writing your chapter?  How did you deal with them?

· What have you learned from writing this chapter?  What lessons will you apply to your next writing assignment?

· Do you feel like you made maximum use of the time provided to complete this project? Why or why not? Be specific with examples.

About Writing My Chapter

     Writing my chapter did not go smoothly, but in the end, I am pleased with what I have done.  It started out when my teacher gave us the assignment. At first, I had difficulty coming up with my significant event that I wanted to write about. Then I thought about the different activities we had done in class. The “Me” web and the one page paper about a significant influence helped me think about a specific story. I looked at the “first thoughts” writing I did for each of the themes. Unfortunately, I did not complete the homework in which I was supposed to pick one of those themes and write 3 paragraphs about it. I did come up with some good examples and memorable events in the “first thoughts” writing. I realized that I did not want to write about any of those particular events, but they helped me think of another event – the one I ended up writing about.

Once I decided on my event, I became a bit overwhelmed at having to write 3-4 pages about it. Then I remembered the several strategies we learned about to add detail and make our memoirs more interesting. I felt like I did well with the introduction, because I had an interesting story and could draw people in right away. The other strategies I used were dialogue and thoughtshots. I used a little of the Exploding the moment strategy, but I mostly used that one for the second draft. The one thing that I really needed to work on in my second draft was adding sensory detail. I really think visually, so it was hard for me to come up with details and descriptions that appeal to other senses other than sight.

One problem I had was getting easily distracted by the activity in class when we were supposed to be working on our memoirs. It was sometimes very difficult for me to get down to business. I would want to focus on anything but the writing. I found that the “Getting started” exercise we did was what ultimately helped me to focus and get going. I realized that it was a big project with a lot of writing, but I kind of put that aside and just got started. Although we did not do it in class, I have had success with outlining in past writing assignments. So, I outlined what I wanted to do. I also talked with Mr. Smith and basically said my whole story out loud. By outlining and telling it, I found that I was much more able to get it down on paper.

A strategy that I tried for the second draft was to read the memoir out loud to myself. That way I could hear how the writing sounded. That way I could see that the changes my classmate and teacher were asking for made sense to do. I also found some other things that were not marked up and made those changes. I will try to remember to use the read aloud strategy for first drafts.

After I got the first draft back, I went home and showed my work to my mom.  She helped me to better understand the revision suggestions.  I took a break from it for a day, and the next afternoon stayed after school to work on the computers.  I added sensory details and reflection.  I’m still working on coming up with ways to describe my own feelings, but I’m getting better at it.

Overall, I think my chapter is quite good.  I know I can still probably make it better.  I’m going to ask my teacher if I can do one more draft to make it really polished.  I’m proud that I’ve done a good job even though in the beginning I thought I would fail.  For my next project I want to work on getting started earlier and asking for help when I need it. 

